
 

Newsletter 2nd February 2024 

Every lesson counts  - your child must attend school every single day for 

the best chance of success! 

 



Our best attending classes this week are: 

1st  Topaz   99.2%   

2nd Cerise  98.8% 

3rd Turquoise 98.6% 

National Average attendance this week is 95%. Our attendance is amazing this week!  

Well done for giving your children the very best start for their academic success!  

 



Headteacher's Message  

 

 

Dear Families, 

This week, there were plenty of special events taking place across the school! 

On Monday, Years 3 - 6 learnt all about sewage when Severn Trent came to lead an assembly and 

workshops. We learnt what we should, and should not, put down toilets, and why! 

On Tuesday, we welcomed Team GB Powerchair player Brad Bates into school. He inspired us with his 

story of sporting successes and he also challenged all of the children in Years 1 - 6 to complete a four 

minute circuit of exercises including star jumps and press ups. Many thanks to everyone who was able to 

sponsor their child for this special event; we got fit and had plenty of fun. 

NSPCC Number Day also took place on Friday and, on Wednesday, Years 1 and 2 took part in Natwest 

Money Sense workshops, learning how we use money and how to plan a Super Smoothie Shop. Other 

year groups will be taking part in similar lessons during the year to develop their financial understanding, 

an important part of their personal development. 



Next week, parents are invited to join us on Thursday at 9 am for a session about Parent/Carer courses, 

including ESOL, Healthy Living and Preparing for Work courses. Saima Asif from Birmingham Adult 

Education Services will be in school to support parents with completing any paperwork or to provide 

more information. There are Learner Agreement Forms also available at the school office if you would 

like to express an interest in any of these courses. These courses are open to other members of the local 

community so please invite them along if they are interested. 

Children will also be taking part in End of Unit Quizzes across the curriculum next week, impressing their 

teachers with all of the knowledge they have gained in history, geography, science and more! 

Please remember that the last day of term is Friday 9th February and all pupils return to school on 

Monday 19th February. 

Kind regards, 

 

Ms Chapman 



 

Give us a follow! https://www.instagram.com/manorparkprimaryacademy/  

School Uniform Policy and Expectations 

Dear families,  

 

Please can you ensure that your child has the correct uniform and P.E Kit. Children who attend Manor 

Park must wear uniform as shown in our school uniform policy.  

https://www.instagram.com/manorparkprimaryacademy/


Please do not send your child to school wearing branded clothing or trainers. Both shoes and trainers 

must be black (no coloured stripes or logos). We want to ensure equality for our children and also avoid 

families feeling pressured to buy branded clothing/footwear.  

We also want to ensure value for money when it comes to our uniform policy.  Therefore, unlike other 

schools, it is not compulsory for uniform to have the school logo. You are welcome to purchase clothing 

with our school logo by clicking here; School Uniform – Manor Park Primary Academy 

(manorparkacademy.co.uk) or, you can buy clothing from places like Asda or Tesco as long as they are our 

school colours.  

Please see photo below as a reminder.  

Thank you you for your co-operation,  

 

Ms Lewis 

Deputy Headteacher  

https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/school-uniform/
https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/school-uniform/


 



 



Marvellous Me!  

 

176 parents have now signed up to Marvellous Me! This is fantastic!  

Please check your SMS messages for links to information about Marvellous Me and translated step by 

step letters to support you! You can also look at the Marvellous Me section on our school website.  

We will be sending lots of information via the app eventually to keep you updated on your child's 

achievements, their individual house point score, homework and news about things that are happening 

in school. 



Like all new things, it can take a little while for us all to get used to using it to it's full potential. So, we are 

starting with simple updates for now, before building it up to something bigger! 

It is very important that you download and join up!  

Thank you,  

 

Ms Lewis 

Deputy Headteacher  

Dates for your Diary 

 

Monday 5th February 2024 - Remember to download Marvellous Me! 

Tuesday 6th February 2024 - Safer Internet Day 

Wednesday 7th February 2024 - Year 3 Zoolab Workshops 



Stars of Manor Park  

 

STAR OF THE WEEK! 

These children were especially chosen because they have shown our school values this week 

Nursery Kristijan 

Indigo Aisha 

Violet Asmaa 

Copper Yusra 

Gold Arissa 

Aqua Safa 



Turquoise Hannah 

Cerise Chidimma 

Crimson Muizah 

Ochre Hassan 

Bronze Jonas 

Ruby Chidiogo 

Topaz Usman 

Teal Abdullahi 

Emerald Ciprean 

A big well done to you all! 



 

 

All children are put into 'Houses' for collective awards for great work. Children earn points for their house 

and the winners are announced each week in assembly! 

House points collected this week! 

1st  Berners-Lee 992    

2nd Aston        952 

3rd Edwards     950     



4th Lightwood    930 

Well done Edwards House!! 

Child Benefit - Additional Financial Support  

 

Families could be missing out on a minimum of £24 per week! 

If a parent/carer is responsible for bringing up a child who is: 

• under 16 

• under 20 and in approved education or training 

They could claim child benefit (click the link!) 

There’s no limit to how many children a parent/carer can claim for but only one person can get Child 

Benefit for a child. 

http://www.gov.uk/child-benefit/how-to-claim


To find out more visit https://www.gov.uk/child-benefit  

e - Safety Update - Persuasive Design 

 

https://www.gov.uk/child-benefit


Attendance Procedures and Autumn and Winter Illness  

 

As we approach Autumn and the weather changes, illnesses such as colds and flu came become more  

common.  

We can often feel worse in the morning and if your child is feeling unwell but can come into school, 

please make sure that they do.  

Please call 0121 327 1023 or email enquiry@manorparkacademy.org to inform us if this is the case and 

we can monitor them  throughout the day; we will always contact you if your child is too unwell to 

continue at school.  

We find that this approach often reduces the amount of time lost to avoidable absence (and children 

usually feel much better as the day goes on!)  

 

Thank you for your support 

mailto:enquiry@manorparkacademy.org
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